PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION 
SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Thursday, 29 October 2009 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)



Cllr 
K.A. Day

C.M. Ray 








Ms S.J. Williams

Also in attendance: Cllrs: N.K. Cast, Mrs M.J. Ray, D.G. Rickard (ex officio) and 

K.G. Wallace.

15.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies for absence.

16.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 2 July 2009, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

17.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors C.M. Ray and Mrs M.J. Ray declared personal and prejudicial interests in the agenda item on residents parking in St Andrews Road (minute no. 21(b)), as they lived in the road. They left the room when this item was considered.

Councillor K.A. Day said that he lived off St Andrews Road, but not near the location where a residents parking scheme was suggested.

Councillor K.G. Wallace, although not a member of the Sub Committee, declared a general personal interest as a County Councillor and Chairman of Bothenhampton Parish Council.

18.
HIGHWAY MATTERS AND WORKING WITH COUNTY COUNCIL
Graham Laurie, County Council Area Highways Officer, attended the meeting to discuss how the Town Council and County Council work together on local issues.  Issues raised included:

· Pavement Licences – these were issued by the County Council for businesses that wished to put tables and chairs outside their premises. The County Council could grant a licence for all days other than market days, which was the responsibility of the Town Council. It was noted that the Market and Business Liaison Sub Committee had recommended that the granting of such licences on market days be reviewed and no new sitting out licences be granted by the Town Council until this review at the Market and Business Liaison Sub Committee’s next meeting. In terms of ‘A’ boards, these were allowed if they were directly in front of the premises and there was at least 6 feet for pedestrians to pass.
· Condition of pavements – the criteria for remedial action for an uneven pavement slab was that it had to be at least 20mm out.  All the potential hazards raised where looked at and assessed against that criteria. It was asked if the County Council could look at a particular trip hazard in King Street, where the white line had worn away.

· Ongoing works to replace a gas main in Victoria Grove would require road closures of North Street to Rax Lane in the middle of January. The road would be closed in sections to maintain local access and further information would be available nearer the time.
It was noted that through BLAP the Town Council was working, as part of the clustering project, to look at the possibility of having a Lengthsman to undertake minor works in the area. There was to be an update report on this to the next meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee.
In discussion of related matters, Councillor K.G. Wallace asked about reducing speeds in residential roads to 20mph and would be interested in views on this. It was agreed that this could be an item for the next meeting of the Sub Committee.
Graham was thanked for attending the meeting and the items discussed were noted as above.
19.
BRIDPORT PARK AND RIDE

Councillors considered a report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 2119.

RESOLVED: that 
(a)
the financial outturn position and usage figures for the Park and Ride service 2009 be noted, and

(b)
the Town Surveyor continue to discuss with the County Council and other agencies, the feasibility of wider community bus coverage. 

20.
EAST ROAD – SPEEDING TRAFFIC

Consideration was given to a report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 2120.

The Town Surveyor reported that since this item was raised, Wessex Water had fixed the drain covers in the road to reduce the noise and disturbance from passing traffic. He had also met on site with representatives of the Highways Agency, Connect and the County Council and their view was that there was not the evidence to warrant a speed indicator device at this location.  There were current traffic assessments being made of the roundabouts by the Highways Agency and as it appeared that a traffic indicator device would not be approved, it was recommended that there was no further action, pending the outcome of the traffic roundabout assessments.
RECOMMEND: that the update be noted and there be no further action at this time, pending the outcome of the traffic assessments of the roundabouts.
21.
ONGOING HIGHWAY MATTERS


The Town Surveyor updated members on the following highway matters: -  

 (a)
West Allington Traffic Calming and Street Lighting 
The street lighting had been completed for the traffic calming scheme, although the Residents’ Association felt that it was not in keeping with the Conservation Area status. The last meeting of the Sub Committee asked that the Town Surveyor confirm the position on replacement street lighting for the town generally. He had raised this with the County Council, who had said that it was possible to have different lights, if a financial contribution was made towards the additional costs. The style of lighting for the town generally had also been discussed with the District Council’s Design and Conservation Officer and would be discussed with the County Council and reported back prior to the wider installation programme.  At this stage, there were no street lighting works planned for the main part of the town.

RESOLVED: that the position be noted and there be a report back when the street lighting replacement is programmed for the town.
(b)


Residents’ Parking in St Andrews Road 

The Town Surveyor reported that this was a proposal from a local resident and 16 people in the immediate area were consulted. It was for the stretch of road nearest to Barrack Street and 7 supported the proposal to ask for a scheme and 5 did not. On that basis, it was considered unlikely that such a scheme would be supported by the County Council. It was suggested that details of the car park season tickets could be sent to people in the affected area.

RECOMMEND: that the outcome of the consultation be noted and there be no further action at this time.
(c)


Highway Trees


The Town Surveyor reported that on behalf of the County Council, he was seeking estimates to undertake tree work in the town. This would include a reduction in the size of the trees, to maintain their shape and health.  All work would be undertaken in consultation with the District Council’s Tree Officer.



It was asked if the District Council could be contacted to ask about the cutting down of two trees on St Michael’s Lane, on the edge of the Car Park.

The update was noted.

(d) 
Roundabouts
The Town Surveyor had contacted the Highways Agency and Connect about the proposed design competition for the planting of the roundabouts and they needed to agree the brief before suggested designs were sought.
The issue of the approach to the Crown roundabout and drivers not being in the correct lane had also been raised and the introduction of improved markings was being looked at.
This was noted. 


(e)
Main Streets Pavement Repairs
This issue had been looked at in discussion with the Area Highways Officer, under the earlier agenda item.

(f)
East and West Street Road Works
The Town Surveyor updated on the ongoing road works, which were generally going well.


(g)
Football Club Car Park
It was agreed that additional sign posting for the car park should be looked at, to encourage people to park there and walk into town.
It was felt that car park signage should be looked at, showing the number of spaces available. The District Council should also be asked if it was considering introducing the option of electronic charging for car park tickets.
RECOMMEND: that West Dorset District Council be asked to look at signage for the car park and to designate it as the “market car park”

(h)
Bridges/Cycle Routes


It was noted that the tenders being sought for the works to Plottingham bridge and Flaxhayes bridge were being progressed, as part of the affordable housing scheme.


The Leader of the Council reported that Transition Town Bridport was likely to put in a bid for funding to a new scheme, which could support the production of cycle route maps in the area.

(i)
North Allington Traffic Measures

RECOMMEND: that the work on possible traffic measures for North Allington be prioritised alongside other schemes, as part of the Town Plan review.
22.
COMMUNICATIONS

The Town Clerk reported that: -
(a) A letter had been received from a member of the public asking about the position on a previous request for a pedestrian island in St Andrews Road, near to Kinightstone Rise. The position on this would be confirmed.



(b)The County Council had confirmed that it remained committed to producing the area bus and travel time guides, that this year had been produced by WATAG for this area. The Town Council had agreed a grant towards WATAG’s expenses, but the County Council had said that it would not be providing any additional funding to WATAG, for the production of the booklet.  
23.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2121.


RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

The meeting closed at 3.55 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 28 January 2010
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